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July 21, 2008

Mr. Scott L. Houston

Chamberlain Construction Corporation
2864 Hartland Road

Falls Church, VA 22040

Dear Scoti:

On behalf of the Parish of St. Philip the Apostle, I would like to express my sincere
appreciation for your extraordinary efforts to ensure that the renovation-of our sanctuary was- -
accorplished within our budget and ahead of the scheduled construction completion date. In
addition to your attention to cost and schedule control, your attention to detail and control of the
subcontractors ensured us workmanship of the highest quality with a minimal number of changes
during construction.

We at St. Philip are grateful for the many unsolicited initiatives that you took which
resulted in significant cost savings. Those savings have permitted the parish to use funds to cover
items that were not in our initial budget, which have added to the overall beauty of our renovated

sanctuary.

Knowing that the success of any construction project is dependent on the daily
supervision of the site, we could not be happier with your choice of an experienced project
superintendent, Wayne Sealock. Wayne had complete control of the work site and ensured an -
orderly flow of work by careful planning and following tasks through. Just as important for a
project in an occupied facility, Wayne always accommodated our varying concerns; he was truly
a pleasure to work with on a daily basis.

We realize that construction is a coordinated effort among several parties, and found your
cordial working relationship with the Diocese of Arlington and the selected architectural firm to
be remarkable. The harmony that existed between all parties was extraordinary and emphasized
to us that you had our best interests in mind throughout the project.

Although the process is very important, the lasting value of any construction project is
the quality of the work in place. The work produced by your sub-contractors and your company
is truly outstanding. St. Philip’s Parish is more than happy with the finished appearance of the
church and the quality of the workmanship. We thank you for a job well done.
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Rev. Kevin B. Walsh -
Pastor -






